
 

Thanks for the cards: I want to thank everyone for 
the cards and the cake to celebrate Pastor’s month.  
I often get so involved in the church and community 
activities I don’t think of the value of my work. Get-
ting the cards was a pleasant reminder of the im-
portance of what I do. 
 

Vision: Asbury has a strong community building 
commitment to the area we serve. We truly believe 
that what is good for our community is good for As-
bury. From serving youth and family, hospital and 
care facility, food bank and ethnic groups, Asbury is 
there serving as the Lord calls us to serve. All of 
you are part of it either serving or supporting the 
church so we can make a difference in the world we 
live in. 
 

A fun story: A few weeks ago I was doing my 
monthly sing along in a care facility. The song 
books were out as I was waiting to start the hymn 
sing. As I waited I was whistling whatever tune that 
was in my head. One of the ladies sitting in a 
wheelchair commented on how she liked to whistle 
too. She told the story of teaching her grand-
daughter how to whistle.  Then she said the only 
problem was when I would whistle to teach her, my 
teeth would fall out. We both laughed and I still 
chuckle as I think about it. 
 

I think there is a lesson to be had in the story. That 
lesson is that as we get older in years our body 
changes, but we still have opportunities to teach 
and serve. I like to think that when it comes to God, 
I will be learning and serving in some way until he 
calls me home. Whether I’m on wheels or walk, 
sing or talk, I hope to always share the good news 
of Christ and the promise of the Resurrection.  
 

Thanks for what you do:  Many of you really go 
the extra mile in serving. I just want to thank all 
those people that make Asbury what it is. Thanks to 
everyone who works in the Skybox, those who fix 
food for all occasions, those who do snow removal, 
those who write cards, deliver bulletins; everyone 
for all you do.   

 

Love You All, Pastor Jeff 

Rev. Jeff’s article 

This past week in AWANA our verse of focus was 
Ecclesiastes 3:1, “To everything there is a      
season, a time for every purpose under heaven.” 
The children and youth learned that things      
happen in God’s time. And, that we all pass 
through different seasons in our lives. They     
embraced this idea. As I listened to discussions 
that were happening in the various rooms I was 
taken by the maturity our children and youth were 
showing as they grasped a concept that is hard 
for adults to wrestle with. And Matthew 18:3 came 
to mind: And he said, “Truly I tell you, unless you 
change and become like little children, you will 

never enter the kingdom of heaven.”  

Yes, I know the many ways to interpret this verse. 
And depending on the day, I read it differently as 
well. But on that day in that particular moment I 
was struck by how eagerly the children embraced 
this verse. Not just to memorize the words and 
then quickly move on, but to truly learn what the 
verse means and how to apply it in their lives. 
When was the last time you eagerly dug into 
Scripture? Not just to be able to cross it off of 
your list of to-dos on a given day, but to see how 

God is trying to speak to you?  

As the seasons change, I encourage you to find a 
way to change your relationship with God. Find a 
way to grow closer to him. Join a study. Lead a 
study. Explore a new form of Christian music you 
have never listened to. Talk with the children and 
youth of Asbury to see how God is at work in their 
lives. Make this season in your life unlike any   

season before.  

Jennifer’s article 



 

Bulletin Delivery: Terry & Marilyn Bottorff 

UDMO Delivery: Gary & Roberta Knutson 

After-Worship Fellowship Servers 

December 
 3—Cindy Bailey,  

      Nancy Bailey 
10—Jean Kayser,  

        Kathy Theobald 

17—Ruth Poland,  

       Ann Crosby 
24— 
31— 

November 
 5—Patty Tempel,  

      Patty Bjerke 
12—Nicole Chamness,  

        Ann Kennedy 

19—Bonnie Butler,  

        Rosalie Hames 
26—Lynne Flagg, 

        Colleen Luiken 

Our sympathies to family & friends of those 
who went home to Heaven since our last   

newsletter: 
 

 *Gaylord Nelson (October 17); 
*Vicki Carden (October 18); 

*Patricia Crim, mother to LaVerne Crim & 
Marcia Fritz (October 19). 

The 2017 Thanksgiving Ingathering is Sat, Nov 
4. Asbury is a collecting site again. There will be 
many opportunities to be a part of this day, even if 
you can’t stay the whole morning; feel free to join 
us for a few minutes between 8-11am! Things like 
donating baked goods or kits, helping in the 
kitchen, with the youth, sorting kits, loading the 
semi or checking money forms. You can also join 
us for the worship service at 10:30am with guest 
speaker & lunch on Saturday. If you have any 

questions, please ask Tami Hejlik or Cathi        
Griswold, Site Co-Chairs 

A specific need for this year: a couple people are 
needed to help with the early pancake breakfast & 
clean up on Saturday morning. This will happen 
about 7:00am.  

Again, if you have any questions, or want to         
volunteer, talk with Tami or Cathi. Thank you! 

Information for the December Newsletter must be received before noon on November 17.  The 
newsletter will mail on TUESDAY, November 21.  

Church Office Hours: 
 

Mon-Thur: 8am-1pm, 2pm-4:30pm Friday: 8am-Noon
 Closed Saturday & Sunday 

 

Mailboxes are always accessible. An after-hours drop slot is 
available in the inner office door. 



 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

Oct 29 
*Consecration Sun. 
*Asbury Charge 
Conference, 2-
4:30pm @ Alden  

30 
 
 

31*Tutoring, 4pm 

*Bells, 5:15pm 
*Women’s study, 6p 
*Comm. Chorus, 
6:30pm 
 

 1  
All Saints Day 

 
 

 

 2  

 
 
Missions, 6:30pm 

 3 
InGathering Youth 

Lock-In registration  
7:30-8pm 
(6th-12th grade) 

4 

InGathering (AM) 

 
 
Worship, 6pm 

5 

 
 

6 
 
 
 
Girl Scouts, 3:30pm 

7*Tutoring, 4pm 

*Bells, 5:15pm 
*Women’s study, 6p 
*Comm. Chorus, 
6:30pm 
 

8 
*ACE food pantry 
prep, 1pm 

*No Youth Activities 

9 
*Care Team, 11am 

*ACE Food pantry, 
11am & 5pm 
 *SPPRC, 6:30pm 

10 

 

11 

 
 
Worship, 6pm 

12 13 
 

 
 
Trustees, 6:30pm 

14*Tutoring, 4pm 

*Bells, 5:15pm 
*Women’s study, 6p 
*Comm. Chorus, 
6:30pm 
*Finance mtg, 7pm 

15 

 
 
 

 

16 
 

*Alzheimer support, 
4pm 
*Women at the Well 
worship, 7pm 

17 
Newsletter info due 

b4 noon 

18 

 

 
 
Worship, 6pm 

19 20 

 
 
Girl Scouts, 3:30pm 

21 

*Newsletter Mailed 
*Advent Study, 10am 
& 7pm 
 

22 
* No WOW 

*ACE food pantry 
prep, 1pm 

23 Happy 

Thanksgiving—

Offices Closed 

24 

Offices Closed 

 

25 

 

 
 
Worship, 6pm 

26 *United Meth-

odist Student Day 
*No Confirmation 
 

27 
 
 

28 *Tutoring, 4pm 

*Bells, 5:15pm 
*Advent study, 10a 
&7p 
*Comm. Chorus 

29 

 

30 

 
 
*Parent Café, 6pm 

*Missions, 6:30pm 

Dec 1 
 

2 
*Worship, 6pm 
*Comm. Chorus 
show, 7:30p 

 

1st: Arline Snell, Kim Stoakes, Bryce Christian;     
Roger & Nancy Lyons 
2nd: Richard & Patricia Trueblood 
4th: Linda Bowers, Kaden Vaughn 
5th: Melvin Longhenry, Virginia Tabor, Kathy Theobald 
6th: Mikey Paisley 
7th: Teagan Gourley, Aidyn Spencer 
8th: Russilyn Bever, Nancy Lyons 
9th: Carrie Elkin 
10th: Lori Roosa 
11th: Garrett Arnold 
12th: Richard Arkland, Linda Moenck, Maria Trujillo, 
Nikki Ehn 
13th: Jacob Hayes, Diana Patterson, Daniel Stoakes 
14th: Kathy Anderson, Samantha Newman;              
Leo & Sherry Lambi 
15th: David Toftee, Kevin Park 
16th: Norma Jeane Bell, Rod Patterson, Rolland 
Stanley 

17th: Gary Moenck, Shannon Theobald, Mitchell Yates; 
Brad & Pam Hayes 
18th: Keith Baker, Kelsey Haren, Aaron Park, Doug 
Stoakes 
19th: Ben Hayes, Travis Jacobsen 
20th: Bonnie Kitterman 
21st: Michael Kayser, Harlee Christeson 
22nd: Jane Berry, Shirley Brinkman, Taylor Mason 
23rd: Sheree Hoover; Richard & Sonya Carlson 
24th: Erin Mickelson, Gerald Gourley, Amanda Sharar 
25th: Dalton Draeger 
26th: Rosemarie McNamer; Virgil & Marilyn Grubbe 
27th: Lynne Chalfant, Pam Hayes, Michael Mason 
29th: Joslin Gourley, Kathy Kolbeck, Luke Smith 
30th: George Gourley, Geary Meyer, Richard 
Trueblood, William Hoover 

WEDNESDAY Schedule:  
Man to Man, quarter to 7:00am 
Women on the Walk (WOW), 9:30am 
Middle School youth group, 3:30-5pm 
Meal, (open to anyone) 5-6pm 
Praise Team practice, 5:15pm 
AWANA, (3 year old through 6th grade) 5:30-7pm 
High School youth group, 6-7:30pm 
Choir practice, 6:00pm 

SUNDAY Schedule  

Cereal Bar, 8:30am 
Sun. School for all ages, 9am  
Worship, 10am 
Fellowship, 11am 
Confirmation, 11:10am-12:15pm 
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Asbury Learning Center     

We are having a great start to the year with our students! Welcome & thank you to new tutors:  
Christine Hassebrock, Mindy Law, Lindsey Doolittle, Jennifer Elsberry  

2017 Church Leadership Liaisons: 

Ad Board: Leonard Rotschafer  Trustees: Chris Kehoe 

Finance: Gary Chamness   SPPRC: Roberta Knutson 

Lay Leader: Pat Rittscher        Worship: Crystal Gordon 

Missions: Brett Ahrens   Fellowship: Cindy Farley 

Financial Recording Secretary: Gary Knutson 

Church Treasurer: Troy Hassebrock 

New study at WOW starting Wednesday, November 1! ñJonah:  
Navigating a Life Interruptedò A 7-Session Study from Priscilla Shirer 

Interruptions: They're aggravating. Sometimes infuriating. But how we 
handle interruptions actually tells us more about ourselves. What do we 
do when God interrupts our lives? Many times, like Jonah, we run! 
Priscilla redefines interruption as God's life, the result was revival in an 
entire city.  
Look for sign-up sheet in the narthex, or contact Gayle Anderson if      
interested! Books will cost $13.00 


